
 
JUNE 18, 2025 

 
Greetings from the Honourable Stan Cho 
Minister of Tourism, Culture and Gaming 

 

Welcome to the 38th annual Trillium Book Awards Ceremony.  

 

For nearly four decades, the Trillium Book Awards have celebrated the very best of Ontario’s 

literary landscape, showcasing the creativity and talent of our province’s writers and poets and 

recognizing their achievements on the provincial, national and international stage.  

 

At a time when standing together and supporting our homegrown talent is more important than 

ever, the Trillium Book Awards offer the perfect platform to highlight the richness and vitality of 

Ontario’s world-class writing scene.  

 

Thank you to Ontario Creates for its commitment to the literary arts in our province and to the 

event organizers for ensuring these awards are a tremendous success. 

 

Congratulations to the finalists! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

The Honourable Stan Cho 

Minister of Tourism, Culture and Gaming 


